



Halifax Regional Council November 19, 2002

TO:	Mayor Kelly an	nd Members of Regional Council	
SUBMITTED BY:	Legen	Q.T.	

DATE

14 November 2002

SUBJECT Construction and Demolition Amendment Package

Council Meeting - September 10, 2002

Wayne Anstey, Q.C., Municipal Solicitor

Requested Amendment to MGA

INFORMATION REPORT

ORIGIN

At the meeting of Halifax Regional Council held on September 10, 2002 as part of a number of recommendations respecting Construction and Demolition Waste, Regional Council approved a recommendation that the Province be requested to amend the *Municipal Government Act* to permit extensions to the notification and appeal area for Site Plan Approval

BACKGROUND/DISCUSSION:

The requested was forwarded to the Minister of Service Nova Scotia and Municipal Relations and a response has now been received that the departmental officials have recommended to the Minister that the amendment be considered for inclusion in the MGA in the next package of amendments to the Act which will go forward to the Legislature. Given the legislative timetable of the House of Assembly, the amendment will not go forward until the fall sitting of 2003.

Additional copies of this report and information on its status can be obtained by contacting the
Office of the Municipal Clerk at 490-4210, or Fax 490-4208.
Report prepared by: Wayne Anstey, Q.C. Municipal Solicitor 490-4229.
Report approved by:,
Wayne Anstey Director of Administrative Services 490-4229